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ORAL REPORT TO COUNCIL
SENIOR CHEMISTS COMMITTEE
AUGUST 22, 2018
ACS FALL NATIONAL MEETING - Boston, MA

Mister President and fellow Councilors, the Senior Chemists Committee (SCC) is charged with fostering participation of chemists through community outreach, mentorship, networking, and collaboration with other ACS groups. SCC met by conference call on July 19 and held an in person meeting in Boston on Monday.
SCC outreach continues to expand.  The Newsletter for Senior Chemists, sent by email to 41,000 ACS seniors on our now increased schedule of three issues annually. We had a 27% opening rate for our latest issue.  The new SCC Webpage on ACS.org launched in May. In the first week 13,433 senior chemists viewed it. Since June the webpage received 1,199 page views (with 940 unique visitors). The “How to Start a Senior Chemists Committee” kit has been downloaded 58 times. Our “Senior Chemists Group on the ACS Network” has 250 followers.  It continues to increase its engagement with discussion posts and questions focused on current events. 
SCC sponsored a pilot program “Networking with Chemistry Professionals” Donut Sundae Bar together with YCC on Monday at the Convention Center to engage undergraduates and younger chemists. We will use highlights and questionnaire responses to plan another event in Orlando.
Yesterday, we hosted another sold-out Senior Chemists Breakfast, here with keynote speaker Richard Newman, Director of Science at the Boston Museum of Fine Arts (BMFA). He spoke about using scientific techniques in art museums and illustrated with examples from his work at BMFA. 
Two ChemLuminary Awards were presented last night to the Minnesota Section for the “Best Ongoing Senior Activity” and to the Central Texas Section for the “Most Innovative Activity for Senior Chemists”.
SCC and the Polymer Chemistry Division are sponsoring “The History of Polymer Chemistry” symposium with six speakers this afternoon from 1:00 – 4:30 pm at the Westin Boston Waterfront Hotel, Otis Room.
Following today’s Council Meeting, SCC will be conducting a follow-up to its first strategy session held in December 2015.
Mr. President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my final report as SCC Chair.
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